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APHIS Amends Light Brown Apple
Moth (Epiphyas postvittana) Import
Requirements for Fruits and
Vegetables from New Zealand
Print

The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Animal Plant and Health Inspection Service
(APHIS) is amending the entry requirements for the importation of certain
commercially produced fruits and vegetables from New Zealand to remove the
phytosanitary certificate additional declaration requirement stating that the fruit was
inspected and found free of light brown apple moth (LBAM).

Currently, fruit imported from New Zealand into the United States must be
accompanied by a phytosanitary certificate with an additional declaration stating
that the fruit is free of LBAM. Based on the findings of a commodity import
evaluation document (CIED), APHIS is removing the requirement for the additional
declaration.

Members of the public can view the public notice and additional information at 
www.regulations.gov. Enter APHIS-2020-0032 in the search field.

This change is effective as of publication in the Federal Register on July 25, 2025.
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